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House Committee on Behavioral Health Committee 
900 Court St NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
 
Chair Nosse and Members of the House Committee on Behavioral Health and Health Care, 
 
The University of Oregon University Health Services (UHS) supports HB 2002, as it upholds our fundamental value 
that comprehensive, evidence-based, effective sexual and reproductive healthcare should be accessible for all 
University of Oregon students at their health center within the practice scope of the providers.  
 
University Health Services currently offers testing and treatment for sexually transmitted infections, testing and pre-
exposure prophylaxis for HIV, education and prescription for all available non-surgical contraception options, 
access to free safer sex supplies, access to emergency contraception, pregnancy testing, and pregnancy options 
counseling and referrals.  
 
We support HB 2002 and stand ready to add additional services as outlined in the bill, provided we can attain the 
resources to do so safely and following evidence-based guidelines. 
  
 The University of Oregon University Health Services believes our students have the right to access comprehensive 
medical care and UHS strongly supports the omnibus bill HB 2002.  We urge you to pass this bill. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Debra Beck, RN, MBA 
Associate Vice President for Student Services  
and Enrollment Management 
Executive Director, University Health Services 
University of Oregon 


